Somehow the summer help is one by one coming up to me to let me know when they need to take off for school orientation, football camp, the starting of class.  The summer never goes quicker than in an early season.  Western PA is still 10 days to 2 weeks ahead of normal (assuming ‘normal’ can be defined!).  As the season progresses there are pleasant surprises.  Even without hand thinning the pear and prune plum crop have turned out splendid.  Peach season was hot and dry-really the best scenario as long as irrigation is available.  Customers have commented regularly how sweet they have been and there have been no worries about rot.  Now as apples are starting to be harvested it is turning cooler.  That being said, my thoughts go out regularly to those who lost all their fruit.  Next spring won’t come soon enough.  Marketing this years’ apple crop remains a mystery as the shape of each puzzle piece changes weekly.  What will be the price that moves the crop and doesn’t alienate the consumer?  To incur CA and Smartfresh costs or sell quickly? To pick for fresh or processing? Oh, to only have to worry about a high school chemistry test…

Most likely if you receive this newsletter you also have received a letter asking for your support for research funding.  There is not really any reason that my opinion should hold any clout with any of you  reading this, but I nonetheless am asking you to give serious consideration to supporting research.  I believe in it because there is so much I do day in, day out that is a result of research. Even within 25 years our Mid-Atlantic orchards look much different along with our spray programs and the way we store fruit.  There is a synergy generated by having FREC and Rock Springs nearby. The SHAP Research Committee is made up of growers who know firsthand what is happening in the field that needs studied, and they can easily be contacted if you are having problems that you feel a research project would help.  Having top level researchers attracts more of the same because others will want to come to an area that is supportive of the work they want to do.  At this point my kids would say, “we get your point, mom…”. Hopefully your response will be better than what they do after they say that…
Long days can make me ‘long’ for getting a cup of coffee and settling in on a meeting at the Hershey Convention to learn something new.  However, there is a lot to do between now and then and thus this ends.

May the harvest be a safe one for all, 
Carolyn

